
DATES TO REMEMBER 

Nov. 5th 

5:30PM 

Annual 
Homeowner’s Pot 
Luck Meeting 

Dec. 12th 

 

Breakfast with Santa 
at the Clubhouse - 
more details to 
come. 

  

  

Welcome CURRENT and NEW Tartan Pines Homeowners to our first newsletter.  Our 
newsletter will be published every other month. 
We would like to take this opportunity to inform 
residents of any news regarding our community.  
We realize everyone does not have access to 
internet, therefore a newsletter will assist in 
keeping homeowners informed. Our newsletter 
will be as good as the information we receive.  
Please feel free to email Gail Evelyn at 
gjevelyn@roadrunner.com  or call 308-9377 with any news regarding your committee 
events or anything you feel would be beneficial to homeowners. You may also send 
newsletter info to: 504 Tartan Way, Enterprise, AL  36330 

We regretfully announce Gene Yager’s resignation from the TP Homeowners Association 
Board as Chairman/President  effective October 8th, 2009.  We would like to extend 
many thanks for Gene’s efforts while serving on the board and wish him well.  Bert Barr 
will be acting President until nominations are made for the office of President in 
November.  We would also like to thank Mrs. Ruth Walker for volunteering for the 
Social Committee.  If you have any suggestions or would like to help Ruth on the Social 
Committee, email Ruth at: ruthwalker22@yahoo.com     Thank you Ruth!! 

T P  H o m e o w n e r s  N e w s l e t t e r  

          Special points of interest: 

∗ Thursday, November 5, 2009   
     Annual Homeowner’s Meeting- 5:30 PM. 

   Come and Bring a Covered Dish and       
    enjoy your neighbors! Clubhouse to  
    provide meat, bread and tea. Meeting  
    starts at 6:00 PM 
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N o v e m b e r / D e c e m b e r  2 0 0 9  V o l u m e  1 ,  I s s u e  1  

We would like to use this 
area of our newsletter to 
welcome any newborn 
children, grandchildren, 
graduations, weddings, 
well wishes to any 
homeowner with sickness, 

or anything you would like 
to share. If you would like 
to post anything in the 
January  newsletter please 
email Gail Evelyn at : 
gjevelyn@roadrunner.com  
or call 308-9377 

H o m e o w n e r s  F a m i l y  N e w s  



 S o c i a l  C o m m i t t e e  
 R u t h  W a l k e r  
 4 7 5 - 3 6 2 9  

Bert Barr –VP (Acting President)  
bert.barr@ndgi.com 
347-4693 

Dave Thill (Secretary)  
thilld@roadrunner.com 
347-0715 

Kathy Ferrell (Treasurer) 
kferrell@regencymultifamily.com 
347-7212       

Billy Cotter (Member) 
bcotter@entercomp.com  
347-0048   

B o a r d  o f  d i r e c t o r s  |  C O M M I T T E E  c H A I R S  We’re on the web! 
www.tartanpineshomeowners.com 

Fall is here! 

Ingredients  
• 3 packages (15 tarts each) prebaked frozen mini pastry shells (we used  
       Athens Mini Fillo Shells) 
• 1 (15-ounce) can pumpkin 
• 2 cups (plus extra for garnish) frozen whipped topping, thawed 
• 1 teaspoon (plus extra for garnish) pumpkin pie spice 
• 1 (3.4-ounce) package cheesecake-flavor instant pudding and pie filling 

Mini Pumpkin Tarts 

Instructions  
1. Remove the shells from the freezer and let them thaw at 
room temperature for 15 minutes. 
2. Meanwhile, combine the pumpkin, whipped topping, and 
pumpkin pie spice in a medium bowl, whisking until smooth. 
Add the pudding mix and whisk until smooth and thick. 
3. Spoon about 1 tablespoon of the filling into each of the 
shells (you can also pipe the filling with a pastry bag or a 
plastic sandwich bag with one corner snipped off), then top 
the tarts with whipped topping, a sprinkling of the pumpkin 
pie spice, and a mint leaf, if you like. Makes 45 tarts 

Happy  
Thanksgiving!  L a n d s c a p i n g  C o m m i t t e e  

 D e b b i e  A u s t i n  
 3 9 3 - 2 1 6 6  
 
 P l a y g r o u n d  C o m m i t t e e  
 R o s s  B o n u r a  
 3 9 3 - 4 2 8 4  

 C o v e n a n t s  C o m m i t t e e  
 L a r r y  W a l k e r  
 4 7 5 - 3 6 2 9  

 P o o l  C o m m i t t e e  
 * N o  C h a i r  A p p o i n t e d  
 J a c k  A n d e r s o n  3 4 7 - 6 3 7 0  
 L i n d a  B o l t o n  3 9 3 - 0 0 0 0  
 H a r r y  G i l d e r  3 0 8 - 2 0 0 7  
 R u t h i e  W h e a t l e y  3 0 8 - 9 0 0 2   

S e a s o n a l  D e c o r a t i n g  
C o m m i t t e e  
 N e e d  n e w  C h a i r  V o l u n t e e r  

Mary Merritt (Member)  
mjmerritt@rroadrunner.com 
347-8585  

Mark Austin (Member)  
markaustin947@centurytel.net 
393-2166  

Tartan Pines Clubhouse  
Greenside Grill 

 
393-8003 

To add info to the TP  

Newsletter email: 

gjevelyn@roadrunner.com 


